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M I N U T E S

SPECIAL MEETING of the HAWAII STATE COMMITTEE OF BLIND VENDORS

DATE:

Saturday, January 4, 2014
PLACE:
Ho’opono Conference Room
1901 Bachelot Street

Honolulu, HI  96817

PRESENT:

1. Committee:  Kyle Aihara, Chris Akamine, Dane Alani, Ivy Galariada, Steve Kim, and Don Patterson.  Excused:  Joel Cho, Clyde Ota, and Lyn Pasak.

2. Members:  Dave Cameron, Ted Chinn, Ron Flormata, Tony Fuimaono, Kenny Johnson, Gerry Lonergan, Lespaul Naki, Norman Ota, Virgil Stinnett, Myles Tamashiro, Stan Young, Joaquin Luna and Todd Lavigne.
3. Ho`opono:  VRA Albert Perez, SBA Lea Grupen, VFS Bruce Nitta, BEP Trainer Kyle Laconsay, and MJ Andres

4. Guest:  DAG Lori Wada
CALL TO ORDER:
Noting the presence of a quorum, Chair Aihara called the meeting to order at 9:03 a.m.
Chair Aihara asked that anyone wishing to speak ask to be recognized as a courtesy.
NEW BUSINESS:
1.
Renovation of 9 DAGS and 2 Kona Airport Facilities:  Chair Aihara introduced new VRA Albert Perez to discuss the renovations.

VRA Albert noted that this project was in the planning stage long before he assumed his position as the Administrator of the Vocational Rehabilitation Division last August.  Because of concerns from the committee and others, he researched how this project came to be.  In regards to HAR which governs VR, he didn’t find that the SLA violated the letter of the administrative rules.  He noted that it’s clear when Randolph Sheppard monies is used, this committee takes a much greater active role in planning and what happens with those funds.  However, he noted that we’re using VR 110 monies of which Joe Cordova committed $1.3 million for renovations although the monies were meant to service all VR clients.  He noted that we provide health and human services.  When it comes to capital improvement and construction, we have to use DAGS because they possess that expertise.  The other important matter is most state buildings belong to DAGS.
VRA Albert noted despite everything said, he apologized and admitted that the SLA should’ve have consulted with the committee because that’s what partners do.  He takes responsibility for not asking questions early on.  Unfortunately, he’s not willing to stop this project due to concerns regarding the future of VR and what’s happening in DC.  A bill currently in Congress is proposing to move the Rehabilitation Services Administration (RSA), which governs VR programs nationwide, from the Department of Education to the Department of Labor which will adversely affect the availability of federal funding.  It’s Labor’s attempt to take rehab monies.
All state agencies currently monitor Match and Moe, where the state has to match what the federal government gives, currently at a ratio of about 20% state to 80% federal.

Another thing they monitor is Maintenance of Effort (MOE).  The same amount of money spent last year has to be spent this year or the agency faces a MOE penalty 2 years down the road.
He noted he doesn’t know if there will be monies down the road.  VR has been closely monitoring monies since 2009, was able to stockpile monies, and is probably the reason why Joe was willing to commit $1.3 million at the time.
VRA Albert noted he would like to enter into an agreement with the committee in the near future where if VR puts up 110 monies, the committee matches it with Randolph Sheppard monies.  He’ll need to look at where VR is fiscally, consider the bill in DC and the affects it will have on the states, and monitor the Match and Moe.
VRA Albert apologized again and noted the SLA didn’t violate policy but maybe we violated spirit and for that he apologized for not having staff talk story with the committee about what could’ve be done with the $1.3 million and noted it will never happen again.
VRA Albert noted he’ll have a better sense of where the agency is fiscally by April to see what we can do.

Norman asked what process is used to determine which facility gets done first and whether it matters if it’s federal, state or city location.
SBA Lea responded that for this project, it’s all state facilities except for the 2 Kona Airport locations.  The design contracts were just completed so we won’t know the order of sites to be done until we hear from architects and engineers.
SBA Lea also noted there are concerns from vendors who have major construction and will need to shut down business.  Vendors have called to ask if they can be compensated for loss time.  The SLA will need to look further into the matter.
Ivy asked if SLA can guarantee the committee that no Randolph Sheppard monies will be tapped for this project.

SBA Lea responded that the contractors can’t exceed the contract amount and the SLA will not be touching Randolph Sheppard monies for this project.
Don agreed that we go ahead with the project and wants to accomplish this with committee’s involvement from now on and see what we can do to be able to have leftover monies so we can include other facilities.
SBA Lea noted that the current budget total is for $986,000, but can’t say that there will be leftover.  VRA Albert added that if there’s a balance left from the $1.3 million, the monies can be used for Randolph Sheppard even if it’s the close of the fiscal year.
SBA Lea added that there are major projects planned for Kona Airports which could involve moving the vendors in the future to a better location in the airports.

Myles noted that it will be starting in 2016 and the initial plan is to keep the 2 existing vending facilities and create a new stand in the middle.  The relocation is in the long-range plan.
SBA Lea noted that the DAGS architects are making sure to talk to airport architects so they can both be informed about what’s happening and include each other in the plans.
Gerry asked do we know when DAGS will be starting the project and how much notice will the vendors be given?

SBA Lea responded we don’t know yet, however, the work has to be completed by the end of December.  She will communicate information to the committee as soon as she finds out.

Moving forward, SBA Lea noted the SLA needs to work together with the committee to create a priority list.
Chair Kyle appointed Don as the new Budget & Finance Sub-Committee Chair and will work with the committee.

Stan thanked VRA Albert for coming and having discussion.  He feels because there was no committee involvement, we have done a disservice to the other vendors in need of renovation service.  He asked that the committee request to take the remainder from the $1.3 million and match it with Randolph Sheppard funds.
Chair Kyle said we don’t have all the information and deferred to the Budget & Finance Sub-Committee.

2.
NOAA:  SBA Lea reported this is a contract, profit/loss operation and not a permit operation.  She reached out to both Joe Blackstone and Terry Smith for their input.

Virgil doesn’t agree with the requirement to submit a monthly profit and loss statement to NOAA.

SBA Lea shared a letter from Terry Smith which subsequently recommends Ho’opono not pursue this project due to many risks involved.  It’s also a brand new building with no income or staffing history.

SBA Lea noted the SLA completed a vending machine permit to place vending machine in NOAA which will bring vending machine income into the Randolph Sheppard account.

DAG Lori reported she consulted with Kyle, SBA Lea and VRA Albert, although the permit doesn’t preclude the SLA from having a separate facility, she believes Joe Blackstone’s and Terry Smith’s input was very persuasive and concurs with not pursuing the NOAA facility because of the many risks.  She also talked about including a thank you letter for them following the law and giving us the right of first refusal.  She noted we tried in the first permit to allow a vending facility should the need and capability come up, NOAA rejected it.  However, they negotiated that if it comes up, it will be a separate permit which will be counterpart to the vending machines.    She added we’re not giving up if we don’t pursue our right of first refusal for a future vending facility should it come up.

SBA Lea added that when she writes the thank you letter, she will include that we will be interested when the bid comes up again.
Chair Kyle asked what is the SLA’s recommendation.

SBA Lea noted the agency’s recommendation is that we not bid on the contract at this time, however, we still keep options open for an additional vending facility in the building and bidding on the contract in the future.
Don moved that the committee concur with the agency’s position and leave our options open for a separate vending facility and be able to bid on this again in the future.  Ivy seconded and the motion carried unanimously by voice vote.
NEXT MEETING:
To be determined.

ADJOURNMENT:
There being no further business to discuss, Dane moved to adjourn the meeting.  Steve seconded and the motion carried unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:30 a.m.
Transcribed by:
MJ Andres, Secretary
SBB/Employment Section
